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Hilltown Towmnship Board of Supervisors
February 9, 2004

Hilltown Fire Chief’s Report. Mike McGinnis read the Hilltown Township Fire Chief’s
Report for the month of November, 2003 a copy of v\hlch is on file at the Township

ofﬁce

Silverdale Fire Chief’s Report: Mr. John Gillespie; Fire Chief of the Silverdale Fire
Company, read the Silverdale Fire Chief’s Report for the month of November 2003, a
copy of which is on file at the Township’s office.

Planning Commission Report: No report.

Park and Recreation Report. Mr. Jon Apple read the Park and Recreation Report for
January, 2004, a copy of which is on file at the Township’s office.

Open Space Committee Report. No report.

Zoning Hearing Board Report: Mr. John Snyder read the Zoning Hearing Board report
for 2004 to date, a copy of which is on file at the Township’s office. _

Fire Police: Mr. Snyder addressed the Board stating that he has been the captain of the
Fire/Police and this year he stepped down to Lieutenant. A copy of the Fire/Police report

is on file at the Township’s office.

Confirmed Appointments: None

Manager’s Report: Mr. Lippincott explamed that out of 54 municipalities in Bucks
County, Hilltown Township received the 4® highest total recycling grant from the DEP.

Mr. Lippincott explamed that a request has been received from Robert Showalter for a
sketch plan review for a 17 lot subdivision and the $500 escrow fee has been paid.

The Board of Supervisors discussed the procedural aspects associated with plans being
submitted to the Township and Mr. Manfredi did not agree with the current procedure
and beHeves that the Ordinances are available to the applicant and the staff should not
need to meet with them. He said that he believes that a pre-submission conference should

be sufficient.

Ms. Marilyn Teed asked if the meeting with staff that occurs when plans are submitted is
open to the public and she was told it was not.

- Mr. Jack McIlhinney asked if the procedure were to be changed would the applicant still
have a right to meet with staff without depositing of the escrow, a practice which he said
he believes would waste a lot of the staff’s time.

The Board of Supervisors dfscussed this request and after which on motion of Mr. Egly,
seconded by Mr. Bennington, the Board of Supervisors authorized the staff to meet with
* Robert Schowalter regarding the 17 lot subdivision. The motion passed by a vote of 2 to

1, with Mr. Manfredi voting against.









